VILLAGE MILLS EMERGENCY SERVICES DISTRICT#8

August 15, 2023
The Village Mills Emergency Services District#8 met October 17, 2023 in the Wildwood Volunteer Fire Department Station. The meeting was called to order at 6:00 PM by Vice President,  Comm. Wornick.  Present were Comm. McDonald,  Comm. Miller and WVFD Chief Odom 
There were no Public comments.

There was a quorum
The minutes of the September 19,  2023 meeting were approved. The motion  to approve was made by Comm. McDonald and seconded by Comm. Allen. The vote to accept was unanimous.

WVFD:    WVFD will need more money for the AED that has been ordered for the department. The additional charges were explained by Chief Odom, A motion was made by Comm. McDonald and seconded by Comm. Allen to pay for the additional equipment. The cost is about $4000.00.  The final bill/charge will be as presented to VMESD#8 and paid. The vote to accept the motion was unanimous. 

Building:  Chief Odom read a list of items which will be installed to finish out the building.  These include Doors, windows ,some lights, cabinets and appliances and some electrical work. The cost was approved by a previous Motion.

Treasurer's report:  The report was prepared and read by Comm. Wornick due to the illness of the treasurer.  This report was not complete.  A new contract  was given to Chief Odom to read and will be discussed at a future meeting.
  The November meeting was set for Tuesday, November 21, 2023

  A motion to adjourn was made by Comm. McDonald and seconded by Comm. Wornick. The vote to adjourn was  

  unanimous.

